## City of Frankfort Capital of Kentucky

Mayor William I. May, Jr.

315 West Second Street, P.O. Box 697 Frankfort, Kentucky 40602

> (502) 875-8500 www.frankfort.ky.gov

Commissioners
Lynn Bowers
Tommy Z. Haynes
Robert E. Roach
Scott Tippett

January 12, 2017

Dear Mr. Billings,

In regards to the recent request from the Frankfort Plant Board for the City of Frankfort, Parks, Recreation and Historic Sites Department to consider Juniper Hill Park as an alternate or possible site for a new water reservoir. I, along with the Parks Advisory Board have reviewed the provided information and map showing the possible location(s) at Juniper Hill Park. The Parks Board voted unanimously against using Juniper Hill Park as a possible site for a new water reservoir.

If you would like to discuss further please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely, Im E. Parrish

Jim/Parrish

Director, Frankfort Parks, Recreation & Historic Sites



## **Kaye Young**

From:

Jim Parrish

Sent:

Tuesday, January 03, 2017 10:59 AM

To:

Kaye Young

Subject:

Fwd: Possible Reservoir relocation to Juniper Hills area

Attachments:

010317ParrishLetter.pdf; ATT00001.htm; Possible Alternative Location - Juniper Hills

Map.pdf; ATT00002.htm

## Sent from my iPhone

## Begin forwarded message:

From: "Billings, David" < <a href="mailto:dbillings@fewpb.com">dbillings@fewpb.com</a>
To: "Jim Parrish" < <a href="mailto:iparrish@frankfort.ky.gov">iparrish@frankfort.ky.gov</a>

Cc: "Foster, Vent" < vfoster@fewpb.com >, "Smith, Alan" < asmith@fewpb.com >

Subject: Possible Reservoir relocation to Juniper Hills area

Mr. Parrish,

It was a pleasure talking to you last week. Please find attached a letter and reference map for consideration. Thank you for your time and assistance on this matter.

David Billings Chief Water Engineer Frankfort Plant Board 502.352.4468 office



Water
Cable
Electric
Security
Local Phone
Digital Cable
Long Distance
Community TV
Ethernet/Internet
Cable Modem/ISP
Cable Advertising

January 3, 2017

Jim Parrish
Director, Parks Recreation and Historic Sites
City of Frankfort
800 Louisville Rd.
Frankfort, KY 40601

RE: Investigation of Alternative Reservoir Locations

Mr. Parrish,

The Frankfort Plant Board is currently in the design phase of replacing our Reservoir which has reached the end of its service life. Initial indications are rebuilding in-place is the least cost alternative but we are getting some hesitation from the surrounding neighborhood. On December 15th, we hosted a public meeting to solicit input. One suggestion was to move to the Berry Hill or Juniper Hills area which have the necessary ground elevations within a short distance of our existing facility.

The purpose of this letter is to ascertain whether or not the city would entertain the idea of working with the Frankfort Plant Board in relocating the Reservoir to the Juniper Hills property. Attached is a conceptual map for reference. On the map, you will see a red line and a green line which are the elevation boundaries associated with the project, as well as two white circles which represent the conceptual location for a possible relocation area.

I look forward to hearing back from you which will serve as a guide for moving forward in further developing our plans for the Reservoir. Please feel free to contact me should you have any questions.

Singeraly

David Billings, Chief Water Engineer

dbillings@fewpb.com

502.352.4468 office

